Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

September 14, 2015 and September 15, 2015
MINUTES
Budget Hearing Day 1
After a brief recess from the regular scheduled meeting, the Budget Hearings were called to order at 9:16am.

Attending were Councilmen C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, Warren D. Albright, James A. Stiles, Floyd L. Hawkins and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee. Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Kathy Collins and Pat King, Community Corrections; Teresa Harder, Fred Woods and Joe Williams, SWCD; Surveyor Nathan Hoffman, Sheriff Travis Roush, Linda Dillon, Veteran Service Officer; Treasurer Vicki Boyd, Cameron Wolf, Civil Defense; Assessor Carolyn McGuire, Recorder Rhonda Sanders, Clerk Gerald Montgomery, Judge Lynne Ellis, Chief Probation Officer Lisa Brittain and Dave Redman, Extension Educator.  
The budgets discussed or approved do not include salaries.  All salaries will be discussed tomorrow afternoon.  

Auditor Roush explained the followed funds would need to be cut:  General Fund-$770,000, Local Road & Street-$39,372, COIT County Share-$265,477 and Motor Vehicle Highway-$97,103.  
Kathy Collins and Pat King, Community Corrections discussed their budgets.  The Community Corrections is a grant funded program and the budgets have been previously approved.  The Riverboat Revenue Sharing Fund, which is used to fund Road Crew, was cut.  

Auditor Roush, submitted the Auditor’s and Courthouse budgets.  Minimal cuts were made.

The Council’s budget remained the same as submitted for 2015.  

Treasurer Vicki Boyd submitted the Treasurer’s budget and minimal cuts were made.  

 Circuit Court Judge Lynne Ellis presented the budgets for the Circuit Court.  Minimal Cuts were made.  Supplement Public Defender, Alcohol & Drug Program, Family Court, ADR and Jury fee fund were all approved as submitted.  

 Chief Probation Officer Lisa Brittain submitted the Probation budgets.  No cuts were made to the General Fund Probation.  

Surveyor Nathan Hoffman and Linda Dillon, Veteran Service Officer, budgets were discussed.  Minimal cuts were made to each.  

Teresa Harder, Joe Williams and Fred Woods explained the happenings at SWCD.  The SWCD was approved as submitted.  

Recorder Rhonda Sanders and Cameron Wolf, Civil Defense each submitted their respective budgets.  Minimal cuts were made to each.  

The hearings were dismissed at 11:50am for lunch and resumed at 1:15pm.  Councilmen Floyd L. Hawkins was unable to attend the afternoon session.  

Assessor Carolyn McGuire submitted the Assessor and Reassessment budgets.  Minimal cuts were made to each.  

Coroner Mark Franklin and Julia Albright, Health Department budgets were approved as submitted.    
Clerk Gerald Montgomery and Dave Redman, Extension Educator, budgets were given minimal cuts.  

A brief discussion followed on budgets.  

Day one was adjourned at 3:00pm with a motion by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Albright.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Budget Hearings Day 2
Attending were Councilmen C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, Warren D. Albright, James A. Stiles, Floyd L. Hawkins and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee. Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Commissioner President Paul R. George, Commissioner Dan Gregroy, Tim Kinder and Don Bowling, Martin County Alliance; Sheriff Travis Roush, Chief Deputy Josh Greene, Prosecutor C. Michael Steiner, Laura Albertson and June Eckerle, Martin County Solid Waste, Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Dr. Joan Keller, Loogootee School Corporation Superintendent, Candace Roush, Shoals Community School Superintendent.  
Commissioner President George and Commissioner Gregory discussed the Commissioners budgets in detail.  The Commissioners budgets were cut considerably.  Cumulative Capital Development and County Economic Development Income Tax funds had minimal cuts. Public Safety LOIT was approved as submitted as it funds the ambulance contract.   Tim Kinder and Don Bowling, Martin County Alliance thanked the Council for their support.  The Redevelopment Commission and TIF Capital Project-West Gate were approved as submitted.  

Prosecutor C. Michael Steiner budgets were cut.  The major cut included the request for an investigator.  

Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett and Clerk Terri Alcorn presented the Highway Department budgets.  The Motor Vehicle Highway fund was cut $97,103, Local Road & Street was cut $39,372 and the Cumulative Bridge fund was approved as submitted.  

A short recess was taken at 10:35am and hearings resumed at 10:45am.  
Sheriff Roush submitted his budgets for discussion.  Cuts were made in the Sheriff’s and Jail’s General Fund budgets and Public Safety LOIT.  Public Safety LOIT was able to fund an additional deputy for the department for 2016.  The Statewide 911 and County Misdemeanant were approved as submitted.   Chief Deputy Greene and Prosecutor Steiner were there in support of the Sheriff.  

The hearings were dismissed at 11:30am for lunch and resumed at 1:00pm.

President Summers opened the public hearing for the Binding review for Solid Waste Management District and Non-Binding reviews which includes the schools, townships, cities/towns and libraries.  
Laura Albertson, SWMD Director and June Eckerle, Controller, presented her proposed budget of $522,572 and $10,000 in Capital Improvement Fund. Albertson explained various programs and invited the Council over for a tour.  There were no taxpayers present in opposition of the Solid Waste Management District Budget.  
Loogootee School Superintendent Dr. Joan Keller and Shoals School Superintendent Candace Roush both review their respected budgets.  A lengthy discussion followed on the various issue with school funding.  Councilman Hawkins made a motion to approve the Shoals Community School proposed budget of $6,688,699.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Councilman Hawkins made a motion to approve the Loogootee Community School proposed budget of $9,049,167.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the Center Township proposed budget of $44,232.  Councilman Stiles made the second. All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the Halbert Township proposed budget of $62,872.  Councilman Albright made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the Lost River Township proposed budget of $38,570.  Councilman Stiles made the second. All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the Mitcheltree Township proposed budget of $36,000.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilman Wininger made a motion to approve the Perry Township proposed budget of $113,000.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the Rutherford Township proposed budget of $43,902.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the City of Loogootee proposed budget of $1,254,961.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the Town of Crane proposed budget of $85,803.  Councilman Stiles made the second. All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilman Hawkins made a motion to approve the Town of Shoals proposed budget of $411,300.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the Loogootee Public Library proposed budget of $219,206.  President Summers made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Councilman Stiles made a motion to approve the Shoals Public Library proposed budget of $58,931.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

President Summers closed the public hearing for Binding and Non-Binding reviews.  

A discussion followed on the need to cut additional funds from the General Fund.  Cuts were made where able but still did not make the cuts needed.  Auditor Roush is hoping the revenues come back higher than estimated.  

Due to funding issues the County Employees will not be receiving a raise and Part-Time Employees hourly rate will remain the same.  

Budget Adoptions will be held Monday, October 5, 2015 at 6pm at the regular scheduled meeting.  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:15pm with a motion made by Councilman Stiles and seconded by Councilman Hawkins.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   
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